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Mr. Craig Cunningham, Owner
Cunningham Custom Builders, Ine.
Cranberry Place
1154 W. 8th Street
Erie, Pennsylvania 16502

1

Dear Mr. Cunningham: - ,,i .l-, fl, I
n*

Thank you for youn correspondence in support of House Bill
1128 , which would provide a uniform statewide building code . I
certainly agree with your observation that housing consumers should be
protected from contractors who build to substandard practices in areas
where an inadequate or no local building eode exists.

As you may be aware, House Bitl 1128 is one of several proposals
before thd GenerLl Assembly that would establish a statewide building
code. House Bills 1531 and t7l4 would establish the Building Officials
and Code Administratorsf guidelines as a mandatory minimum statewide
building eode for all strtretures. Municipal ordinances would be allowed
to remain in effect. House Bill L7l4 would also require a public review
process to uphold existing ordinances. These statewide building code
proposals attest to the importance of this issue, which !\rill very likely
be debated in the General Assembly this session. Your comespondence
about the need for a statewide building eode is very eompelling. I
certainly will familiarize myself with this issue and take your position
into strong cdnsideration should House Bill 1128 or any of the other
building code bills come to a vote in the House this session.

Once again, thank you for your comespondence in support of
House Bill 1128. Please do not hesitate to contact me in the future
regarding this legislation or other issue of importance to you.

P ii.-'
Thomas J. Scrimenti
State Representative
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August 19,1995

Honorable Thomas Scrimenti
House of Representatives
25ts_ East Wing
Hanisburg, PA 17120-0028

nc.
Cranberry Place

1 154 W. 8th Street
Erie, PA 16502

(814) 4ss-7501

Dear Representative Scrimenti :

A uniform statewide construction code law will protect housing consumers in the many areas of
Pennsylvania that currently have no building codes from those contractors who build to sub-standard

practices. In those areas, the legislation is designed to give the ma:<imum protection possible to

those Pennsylvanians without burdening rural municipalities through any unfunded enforcement

mandates.

House bill 1128 is also designed to protect housing consumers in those municipalities in the state

which have inadequate building codes because they are antiquated and not up to the latest standards

of nationally recognized model construction codes, or because they are either not enforced or

enforced by building code inspectors who have little or no training and who are unable to give the

housing consumer the protection to which he is entitled.

Thirdly, this legislation is designed to protect housing consumers in those few municipalities in
Pennsylvania who have mistakenly or deliberately enacted building code ordinances which exceed

nationally recognized stanclards, to tle exterrt they punish the honne buyer by '*rnnecessa.rily
increasing the cost of new home construction.

A uniform statewide building code based on a nationally recognized standard, the BOCA 1993

building code, will, for the first time, bring an important measure of protection to all housing

consumers.

Although the House of Representatives will not be in session for another six weeks, I urge you to

familiarize yourself with this legislation. I would be pleased to discuss this issue with you - to
answer of your questions or to provide you with any further information.

S
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Owner
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House bill 1128, prime sponsors Representatives Mike Waugh and Ron Buxton, will establish a

uniform statewide buiiciing cocie fbr Ferursyivania. This is an imporlalrt piece of iegislation for thE

housing consumers ofthe Commonwealth, and it is legislation that the House of Representatives will
address this fall.
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December 4,1998

Mr. Roy D. Thomson, Supervisor/Secretary
North East Township
10300 West Main Road, P. O. Box249
North East, PAlilzB

Dear Mr. Thorrtsofl! - *1t. r

i, ': ull

Thank you for your recent letter concerning the passage of a statewide'urtiform
building code. I appreciate hearing your thoughts on this issue.

It may interest and please you to know that this legislation, House Bill 1173, is
essentia[y defunqt. It did, in fact, pass the House of Representatives, but upon
introduction in the Senate, no further legislative action was taken. In order for any
action to take place, this bill would have to be reintroduced next sessiory thereby
beginning the legislative process all over. :

Please know that your voice has been heard and I will keep your thoughts in
mind rf, and when, this legislation comes before the House in the future. Should there
be anything else I may do for )rou, please feel free to contact office.

fti.
ir! lrl''.\..,.

|. Scrimenti
State Representative

COMMONWEATTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
IIARRISBURG
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THOMAS J. SCRIMENTI
STATE REPRESENTATIVE

9 WEST MAIN STREET
NORTH EAST, PENNSYLVANIA 16428

PHONE: (814) 725-8664
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258, EAST WING

HOUSE BOX 202020
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June 21,1999

COMMITTEES

AGING AND YOUTH

DEII,IOCRATIC CHAIRMAN OF THE
SUBCOMMITTEE ON AGING

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE

AGRICULTURE AND RURAL AFFAIRS

poure of Srp*swtatires
c o M M o * * 
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Joe Wasiuler.vski
North East Post Offlce
31 W. Main Street
North East, PA 16428

--
Dear Postmaster Wasiulewski:

Not only does the Postal Service do a superb job of handling billions of pieces of mail
each and every day - and more on Mother's Day and Christmas - but it also does it inexpensively
and efficiently. Further, as an employer, the Postal Service sets a high standard and example
throughout the state in the pay and benefits it extends to its workforce.

That being said, I will certainly examine this issue in-depth, and you may be sure that I
will keep your concerns in mind when this resolution arises for debate before the full House of
Representatives. Again, thank you for taking the time to write. Please do not hesitate to contact

at any time to discuss this or any other legislative issue of interest to you

ly,

Thomas J. Scrimenti
State Representative

TJS/hfn

@ r",*ra, on RE.Y.LED PAPER
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Thank you for writing to me about your objections to Representative Ronald Raymond's
HR 190, a measure highly critical of the United States Postal Service. While phrases like
"creating a level playing field" may sound altruistic and sensible, elected officials must keep in
mind the differing aims of government service and private enterprise, making sure that service to
the public is not sacrificed to favor private gain.
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August 1, 199L

L5428

I\41r. Harold H. Hinkler

Norttr East, PennsYlvania

Dear t'!r. Hinkler: - $tqr\.r\l$\/

Ilris is to inform ycnr ttrat I connunicated your position to ttle
@nsurner Affairs ccmnittee and. have been informed ttrat ttre ccmnittee is
not pran'ing Lo consider House Birl 1032 (used car r,snon r,aw) at ttris
tiJre.

rf r can be of firrthrer assistance or prcrride ycn'r wittr any further
inforrnation, please feel free to contact rE'

en^-
Tkrcrnas J. Scrimenti
State RePresentative

/ls
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COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

HARRISBURG

January 26, 1993

Andy Hadzega

North Eaet, PA t6428

Dear Mr. Hadzega: ,-

Regarding correspondence you sent to my office expreseing concerne
about the Public Utlltty Conunisaion, both votere and rePresentatives
will have to work diligently to reeolve lEeueg. The cogt of utilitiee
hae ekyrocketed over the past few years and f am truly concerned with
helping to contain coet at affordable pricee.

I have contacted several organizationsr EB well aE the Pub1ic
Utility Commigeion regarding your concernE. The PUC holds public
hearinga in efforts to consider the opinion of the public, eBPecially in
matters regarding a rate increaee. The PUC also hag a formal compliant
proceEe. It has been rare for a utility to receive the Percentage of
rate increase proposed. Costs have been maintained to Eome degree by
public hearing proce6E. AE you may be aware, the utilitiee are required
to submit lengthy, detailed paperwork juatifying the neceesity of the
propoeed rate increaEe. The PUC considers theee documente carefully.
The receEgion and national economic conditions are a factor in the
current cost. Butt dB you Etate in your correspondence, coate are not
affordable for far too many people. Working toward affordable utilities
ie a priority for me in this legielative geeEion.

In contacting the Office of, Congumer Advocatesr w€'have found that
they will investigate complainte against indivldual companiea. If you
or anyone you know hae a particular complaint, please contact the
foLlowing r

Office of Consuner Advocatee
L425 Strawberry Square
Harrieburg, PA L7L2O

(xt7 ) 783-s048
Att: SuEan Henry, Inveetigator

There ie a group in Philadelphia called The Consumer Education
Protection Agency (CEPA). Thie group has done a lot of lobbying and

q4,

t
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Page '2

advocacy in philadelphia around the high cogt of utilitieE. They

recently succeeded in etopping the propoEed water rate increage. I waE

unable to find a gimilar group in other countiee, but CEPA ie more than
willing to ghare information with you. Please feel free to contact them

at the following address:

Coneumer Education Protection Agency
5048 Orgontz Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19141

(21s1424-L44L
Att: Lance Hafer

I am enclosing some additional information aE to how the PUC

operates. Thig information may be of Eome use in helping to determine
how we can poEeibly better
Again, I appreciate Your br
be of further aeEigtance to

util,ize the PUC ProceEE.
inging this matter to my attention. If I can

, please f eel f ree to contact rl€.

s ly,

0:,".-
E J. Scrimenti

State Representative

rJs/rj d
enclosure
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THOMAS J. SCRIMENTT
STATE REPRESENTATIVE

9 WEST MAIN STREET
NORTH EAST, PENNSYLVANIA 18420
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S WEST WASHINGTON STREET
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COMMITTEES

PROFESSIONAL UCENSURE
AGING AND YOUTH
INSURANCE

FEOERAL.STATE RELATONS

poare of pepre swtativos
COMMONWEALTH OF PE NNSYLVANIA

HARRISBURG

December 6, 1993

Mr. Richard Burrowe

Elgin, PA 15413

Dear Mr. Burrowg:

Thank you for your recent coreEEondence concerning the eelectlon
proceE' of *6.u"r" oi rhe-i"uii. utiriit:couor"eron (pucr. r certalnry share

your concern about the iuc'" rack oi-prr6rr. accountabtl'tty. rn fact, rast
seEgion r aponsored legieration (ttoue3 arrr Lg22) which wourd have changed the

PUC into an elected bodY'

under this propoaar, the comonwealth wourd have becn dlvlded lnto f lve
diEtrictg approximately-"i."r in p"p"iltion.. Each of these distrtcts would

then elect a member to tnE iuc. i Lericve that thtg reglslation would have

regulted in increaged public PresBure on the Puc and thua compelled--the
cormrlEeioners to keep ratee down. However, ag you are well arrarer Houae Bill
L922 did not become law.

on the other hand, I am sur€ that you are well aware of the potential
pitfalre of erecting pui comiegionerg. The need for campaign funde to win
erection to thie body riy-i.tually result ln greater lnfluence on the Puc by

apecial interegt. eteor'*e-cirrnoi be Bure thit many of the Bame problems
whtch are d;l;G; p"uir! otrnron towira merit selecLlon of Judges wlll not
occur if we elect PUC Commigaionerg'

Thue, becauae there are probleme inherent tn both methodg of eelectton
(appointro"rrt-irra electio"f l-inire. hae not been a great pueh, elther from the

il[iia or f iom my cof feiguls in -the- General Assernbly, to make the PUC an

erected uoai. Fi"""" be aeaured, M8. Burrowg, that r ehare your belief Bome

publtc contiol iE better than rro p,rblt. control and that dtrect election of
puc cosuniEsions will roc"s--[iie l rLtic'e attention on the actions of the PUc'

Thle , of cours€, will reeult in- a greater voice for the publlc ln Puc

decigiong.

Again, thank You for Yolr
coneideiation to Your Prolrcsal
can be of any further agaiatanc'
do not hegitate to contact mY o

suggestion. I will dcfinitely- give etrong
and-iharo your ldeas wlth my colleagues' If, I

" 
o1 this 6p other isruee ln the future, pleaae

ffice. '

1*,

)-l.

Sinc

Th6oae J. Scrinenti
State RePreeentative

,6t)
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February 22, 1994

Mr. Joe Laukaitis

Erie, PA 1651 1

Dear Mr. Laukaitis:

As a state representative and a consumer, I share your concerns about the

sharp rise in the cost of utilities over the past few years. I have undertaken some
investigation on your behalf to find out why National Fuel and Gas (NFG) has raised

its price recently.

I first contacted the Public Utilities Commission (PUC) to see why the last rate

increase was granted. I learned that on November 10, 1993, the PUC approved a

new rate increase for NFG that amounted to about a 4.9 percent increase in the basic
rate. This rate increase covered the operating (non-gas) costs for the company. This

decision atso allowed the company to recover costs that are incurred due to the
restructuring of the interstate natural gas pipeline industry by the Federal Energy
Regulatory Commission (FERC). FERC's position is that this restructuring of the
industry wilt lead to a more competitive gas market that in the long run will lead to an

overall lower natural gas cost. Unfortunately, this has led to higiher gas prices for the
utilities and ultimately is passed on to the consumer.

I next contacted NFG directly and spoke to them about these rate increases.

They explained future rate increases basically the same way as the PUC. FERC's

restructuring has increased the price they must pay for gas. ln addition, the new

regulations force the company to pay the pipelines to transport it. The price of natural
gas, which by law is passed on by utilities directly to customers without profit or
markup, has exceeded eartier projections and according to company otficials. NFG is
actually under-collecting from its customers. Therefore, the company plans to ask for
another rate increase request August 1 , 1994.

As was the case with the past increase, the PUC holds public hearings to allow
the concerns of both consumers and utilities to be heard. The PUC also has a formal
complaint process where consumers can be heard at these meetings. Further, the
PUC also requires utilities to submit detailed paperwork to justify the proposed rate

increase.



Mr. Joe Laikaitis
February 22, 1994
Page 2

The best way for consumers, such as yourself, to hold down utility rates is to
address your complaints and concerns directly to the PUC (1-800-782-11 10). The
PUC has an informal and formal method to lodge complaints about utilities. ln
addition, you might want to contact the Office of Consumer Aclvocate. This ottice will
investigate complaints against individual companies. This office can be contacted at
the following address:

Otfice of Consumer Advocate
1425 Strawberry Square
Harrisburg, PA 17120
(717) 783-s048

I hope that this explanation addresses some of your concerns about utility rate
increases. Please be assured that establishing sensible utility rates is on my priority
list for this legislative session. lf consumers and legislators work together, they can
make sure that consumer concerns will be a powerful weapon in PUC meetings that
are held to deal with rate increases.

Again, thank you for bringing this matter to my attention. lf I can be of any
further assistance to you on this or any other matter, please do not hesitate to contact
my otfice.

re

Thomas J. Scrimenti
State Representative

/js
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COMMONWEALTH OF PE NNSYLVANIA

HARRISBURG

March l 3, 1996

Lonnie L. Jantzi, Corporate Secretarv/'l'reasurer
ITRALO Industries Incorporatecl
23'20 Warfel Avenue
Erie, Pa. 16503

Dear Mr. Jantzi:

I have rec'eiverl i-rnrl rearl vour rc('ent contpllaint of National Fuel Gas
Distribution Cornparly's clecision to in','oke:r twenty-five dollar penalty on gas
transportation users. I hope thert .l'otr will <'ontintte to contact me with Your
comments ancl concerns.

ln response to your re<1uest, I contacte<l the Erie olfice of the National
I,'uel Gas Distribul.ion Company. I was irrfot'med bV this offit'e that the twent-Y-

live clollar penalt.y fee imposerl pertains otrly to transportation users. This
penalty was instituted because ot'the cxtrenre colcl weather and the amount of
unauthor-izerl ()vcrruns trv outsirlc gas sultlrliers. As vou are probably awAre,
companies neecl to nominartr: the artrortnt oI g:rs to be ttst:t[ ltv cu.stomers; when
the companies rto not non)irrate llrr' llrt-r1)('t- itlllount of'gas, the cust-omer then
relies on the gas l)rovi<lcd b-y tht'N:rtiottitl [rtrel Gas IJistribution Company. I

was also inforrnerl ll-v this office thart lhis [t'e is llrobably <lnly tleing imposetl for
the month of March. 'l'trere wA:i no mcntiotr o[ this pt'nalty fee continuously
being imposetl in the future.

I appreciate the opportunity to be oI st'n'i<-e to 'vou. I hope this
information is useful. tI I <'an be of further itssistance on this matter, or anv
other matter of ltersonal or prott'ssional importance, please rlo not hesitate to
contact- me. I look fot,rl'ard to hearing front l'ou in the [uture.

Since\t-1v,,

,.._ u./ il .. -_J ,

4 ,, i,,f t;, :i i,..!l .

'l'onr Scrintenti
Stat e Represt-nttrt ive

@ n*,, **
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September 16, 1996

James R. Batten

Erie, PA 1651 l - 1336

Dear Mr. Batten:

Thank you very much for your recent letter regarding National Fuel's quarterly profits. I
certainly understand and share your concern about excessive utility rates and the ever-increasing

cost of life's necessities.

As you know, the escalating cost of utilities makes it increasingly difficult for people to
afford necessities like heat, water, and electricity. Please be assured that one of my constant
priorities is to work toward sensible utility rates. By working together, consumers and legislators

can ensure that public concerns will be a powerful weapon in the PUC decision-making process.

Thank you again for taking the time to share your concerns. If I can be of further
assistance on this or any other issue in the lease do not hesitate to contact my office.

yours,

omas J. Scrimenti
State Representative

TJS:wdm
Enclosure

q@11^o
@ ,rrtrua ooeo,

' Consumers themselves hold the key to holding down utility rates, but they need to be pro-

active in taking their concems directly to the Public Utility Commission (PUC). The PUC has
' both a formal and an informal method to lodge complaints about utilities. Please find a

description of the complaint process enclosed for your perusal. I wholeheartedly encourage you

to use this process to immediately voice your concems, because once an increase is approved, the

burdbn of proof switches from the utility to the complainant.
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January 28,, 1997

Dear Mr. Steiner: -' Ir
ll(V

I

Thank you very much for your recent letter regarding rising public utility rates. I
certainly concur with your notion of how increases of this kind can impact the average ratepayer.

During my last term, I sponsored legislation which would require the Public Utility Commission

(pUC) to take into account the affordability of rate increases as an essential aspect of its review

process. I plan to re-introduce that measure during the L997 -gS legislative session. Last session,

my bill (House Bill 1743) remained confined to the Consumer Affairs Committee without being

afforded a public hearing of any kind. I am hopeful, however, that the new chairman of that

committee will see the merits of my bill, and act accordingly.

The legislation itself would require public utilities to prove that any rate increase request

is affordable. Current law already requires that the increase be proved'Just and reasonable."

Considering the healthy profits of utilities in recent years, I have a difficult time reconciling their

claims of increased costs and industry restructuring as an honest justification for rate increases.

The consumer's dilemma, meanwhile, is very basic: Do I purchase food for my family or do I
pay my utility bills? Can I make mortgage payments on my house without compromising my

ability to provide heat for it?

My measure would define affordable as "allowing customers to pay their utility bills
while maintaining an acceptable standard of living, taking into consideration the financial

circumstances of customers and the community as indicated by factors such as household

income, age, family size, climate and other factors bearing upon the cost of living in that

particular community." Although consumers have a say in rate increases, I question whether the

PUC adequately considers what some consumers face in light of constant rate increases.

Therefore, if public utilities cannot deal with this problem, then the Legislature must take action.

@ ,cocua pp",

o



Mr. Steiner
Page 2

January 28,, 1997

You can be sure that I will continue to vigorously pursue this initiative. I would be

grateful, too, for any direct interaction that you and other interested parties might bring to this

process. Should you wish to contact the incoming chairman of the Consumers Affairs

Committee about this matter, Representative Chris Wogan's address is PA House of
Representatives, House Box 202A20, Harrisburg, PA 17L20-2020.

Thank you again for your interest in this important matter. Please feel free to contact my

office at any time.

S yours,

J. Scrimenti
State Representative

w
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THOMAS J. SCRIMENTI
STATE REPRESENTATIVE

9 WEST MAIN STREET

NORTH EAST, PENNSYLVANIA 1il28
PHONE: (814) 72s-8664

202 NORTH CENTER STREET

CORRY PENNSYLVANIA 1 6407

PHONE: (814) 664-9126

258, EAST WING

HOUSE BOX202020

HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17 120.2O2O

PHONE: (717\ 787'9475

COMMITTEES

AGING AND OLDER ADULT SERVICES

DEMOCRATIC CHAIRMAN OF THE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON CARE ANO SERVICES

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE

AGRICULTURE AND RURAL AFFAI RS

W*r*o uf firyrtsBntutibw
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

HARRISBURG

March 12,2001

Mr. Paul Gregor

Union City, PA 16438

Dear Mr. Gregor:

Thank you for sharing your concerns with me regarding the high cost of
heating fuel.

My colleagues and I found natural gas prices to be an incredible problem
this winter, particularly for seniors who are living with fixed incomes. I
understand that the rising cost of heating fuel followed a national trend. An
erratically cold winter, such as we have had this season, put additional stress

on Pennsylvanians to find resources in order to keep their families warm. I
think it is necessary as a state, and as a nation, that we be consistently better
prepared in the future.

While the deadline extension of the Low-Income Home Energy Assistance
Program for funding provided some relief to seniors and low-income
families this winter, I believe a long-term solution is necessary. That is why
I co-sponsored House Resolution 33, which is a resolution memorializing
the Congress of the United States to investigate the causes and effects of the
recent surge in natural gas prices in Pennsylvania and across the country.

Furthermore, the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission offers some

energy assistance tips that you might find useful. The local electric or
natural gas company may call them by different names, but each company
has the following programs listed below:
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Budget Bitling. All residential customers may contact their electric
or natural gas company and request budget billing at any time. Each
monthly bill will be the same amount. The company may adjust the
bill four times a year, up or down, depending on the customer's usage.

Customer Assistance Program (CAP). CAPs can lower your
monthly utility bill. CAPs names are shown beside the company
names below. The company works with the customer to determine
what the customer can pay versus the cost of energy used.

Customer Assistance Referral and Evaluation Program (CARES).
The CARES program helps customers with special needs. CARES
may help you find ways to pay your utility bill. For example, special
needs are customers who are experiencing family emergencies,
divorce, unemployment, or medical emergencies.

Low-Income Usage Reduction Program (LIURP). LIURP helps
low-income residential customers lower the amount of electricity or
natural gas used each month. Tlpically, the company may install
energy saving features in your home to help reduce bills. For
example, smaller bills means your payment covers a greater portion,
or perhaps covers the whole bill.

Once again, thank you for sharing your concerns with me. I hope that this
information proves useful to you and the other members of the Senior
Center. If you need further assistance, please feel free to contact me at any

time.

Sincerely,
\

ij,/
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Thdnias Scrimenti
State Representative
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THOMAS J. SCRIMENTI
STATE REPRESENTATIVE

9 WEST MAIN STREET

NORTH EAST, PENNSYLVANIA 16428

PHONE: (814) 725-8664

202 NORTH CENTER STREET

CORRY PENNSYLVANIA 1 il07
PHONE: (814) 66,4-9126

258, EAST WING

HOUSE BOX202020

HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17 120.2020

PHONE: (717) 787'9475

December 10, 2003

COMMITTEES

AGING AND OLDER ADULT SERVICES

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE

AGRICULTURE AND RURAL AFFAIRS

DEMOCRATIC VICE CHAIRMAN

Won*E nffuyrtswtatibrx
COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

HARRISBTIRG

Michael D. TirPak
General Manager & CEO
The Northwestern Rural Electric
Co-operative Association, Inc.
22534 State HwY. 86, P.O. Box2O7
Cambridge Springs, PA 16403-0207

DearMr. Tirpak:' 
W

Thank you for your recent letter regarding legislation reauthorizing Chapter 30 of Title 66'

As you know, a law enacted in 1993 established a schedule for deployment of the broadband

network and granted telephone companies involved in the deployment an alternative form of

regulation by ifr. p,rUlic Utility Commission. Those provisions, known as Chapter 30, call for

complete statewide deploy*"rrt by 2015, but the law itself is set to expire December 31 due to

a sunset provision

House Bill 30, House Bill 1669, and House Bill 2233 all reauthorize Chapter 30, as do Senate

Bill 30, Senate Bill 6TZ, and Senate Bill 900. House Bill 30 and Senate Bill 677 were both

amended and passed by their respective chambers last month. Since then, however, neither

chamber has 
"pp."r.d 

willing to Lct on the other body's Chapter 30 legislation. Last week,

House Democratic whip Mik; veon implored the House to pass either House Bil} 2233 or

Senate Bill 6TT in order to honor the December 31 deadline (both measures extend the

expiration of Chapter 30 by one year).

This call to action by the Minority Whip followed signals that the issue would not be considered

again in the Senate before the end of the year. Given the multitude of other pressing matters (a

final budget for the current fiscal year, education reform, gaming expansion, etc.), the General

Assembly may be hard-pressed to sort out the myriad issues surrounding Chapter 30

reauthorization before December 31. Consequently, I believe there is some merit to
Representative Veon's aPPeal.

Again, thank you for your letter concerning the issue of Chapter 30 reauthorbation. Please be

assured that I will remember and. respect your concerns whenever this issue is before me' If I
may be of further assistance with this or any other matter, please do not hesitate to contact my

office.

v

Scrimenti
State Representative
4m Legislative District
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The Northwestern Rural Electric Co-operative Association, lnc.
22534 STATE HWY. 86 . P.O. BOX207 . CAMBRIDGE SPRINGS, PA 16403-0207

FAXS'14-398-8064 . ADMINISTRATION 1-800-472-7910 o CONSUMERSERVICES 1-800-352-0014
ENGINEERING 1-800-473-3567 . OUTAGES 1-800-474-1710 . www.northwesternrec.com

November 10, 2003 1 3 NOv 2003

Representative Thomas Scrimenti
9 West Main Street

North East, PA 16428

Dear Representative Scrimenti :

As the General Manager &. CEO for Northwestern Rural Electric Co-operative

Association, [rc. (Northwestern REC), I am asking you to support Chapter 30 legislation that will
help achieve 100 percent deploynent of advanced telecommunications services throughout all of
Pennsylvania and empowers local cornmunities to determine their own timetable for these services.

Any new Chapter 30 reauthonzation should include:

. Consumer protections that help to guarantee that rural services are similar to those

in urban and suburban Pennsylvania.
r An economic development fund that will allow rural communities and entities to

aggregate, educate, and create the markets that will be viable for advanced services

to reach their area.
. An enhanced consumer request program that wilI, in conjunction with the creation

of an economic development fund, allow consumers to aggregate demand and

receive service at a cost effective and reasonable rate. If a reasonable rate cannot

be offered, consumers should not be mandated to take the service.
. Competitive fixes that will help enable a competitive local market to flourish in

PennsylvanTa.

Rural electric cooperatives were created to answer a need for service, and that is why we

are so intsrested in this issue today. Your vcte is citical in ensuring that the quality cf life that

Pennsylvania's rural communities enjoy is not jeopardized by an anti-competition and anti-

consumer bill.

Thank you for your efforts to ensure the quality of life for rural communities. I look

forward to hearing from you soon on this issue. If my staff or I can provide you with further
information concerning rural electric issues, please do not hesitate to contact me.

D. Tirpak
General Manager & CEO

xf^
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A Touchstone Energy' Cooperative
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